BC Members Call 21 January 2008
These notes are a thumbnail sketch of the call – please refer to the mp3 recording for the full detail. 

Present

Mike Rodenbaugh
Philip Sheppard
David Fares
Ayesha Hassan
Marilyn Cade
George Kirikos
Ron Andruff
Steve delBianco
Phil Lodico

Mike O’Connor

Secretariat:

Gary Hills
 

Observer:
Dominic Weir, Columbus VC
 

Apologies:
Liz Williams
GNSO Council related activities in New Delhi – Philip Sheppard
Saturday:

· domain tasting
· registry transfers
· GNSO improvements
Sunday:
· IDN
· ccTLDs

· prep for meeting gnso/ccnso

· preparation for GNSO Council’s public meeting
· dinner in evening

Monday:
· meeting with ccnso

Tuesday:
Constituency day

Wednesday:
Council day with public meeting, including decision on IDN and domain tasting

ALAC event

Thursday:
Event organised by Nominating Committee
GNSO Reform

There is an idea to segregate work that is short term and the more controversial issues (structural reform eg).
Board member Rita Rodin said there should be another report from the Board Governance Committee working group. There should be another report by the end of January. Seems in favour of go-slow approach and may be outvoted. 
There is still a spread of positions in the BC – important to know what they are. 

The BC position is in favour of the go-slow approach.

Council position is a common area of agreement with the constituencies rather than a voted position.

Domain Tasting

Latest report published by staff, including all constituency statements (apart from Registrars). Now open to public comments until next week. Council to discuss potential next steps in Delhi.
Mike Rodenbaugh is on the design team to draft proposed motions for Council. Registries are trying to delay any policy work on the issue.

Phil Lodico thought the greatest threat comes from the dotcom space. Marilyn Cade thought the financial impairment would not bother the branded names.
Philip Sheppard summarised that the BC is clearly in favour of a policy approach in the short term to this.

Registrar Transfer Policy
Mike O’Connor summarised where we are. The first activity of the working group was to prioritise policy suggestions. This is positive for the BC, most of the agenda is what the constituency can subscribe to.

Three clumps

· improvements to registrar and registry accountability

· improvements to quality of process

· technical improvements
Now entering policy phase and there may be some lobbying to be done in Delhi. Mike Rodenbaugh asked for the list of policy areas that didn’t get enough priority.
IDN

Two streams of action that council are engaged in:
· Council participation in the ccnso and GAC groups to fast track names that could become IDNs 
· Council wrote a letter to the board that there are a set wider issues that need wider council discussion

Marilyn Cade asked for clarity that the BC agrees with this fast-track approach. And said that the longer term is still contentious.
Strategic Plan/budget

BC has a group of volunteers:

Marilyn Cade

Mike Rodenbaugh

Michael Palage

Mike  O’Connor
The group hasn’t met yet. Mike Rodenbaugh invited input from members. Marilyn Cade directed members to the ICANN site for all relevant documents. Marilyn to post address to list. The two plans are critical for ICANN’s operations but there is very little time given over to meetings and comment in N Delhi.
WHOIS studies

Steve delBianco – the WHOIS studies were proposed in LA as one of the ways to defeat the OPOC proposals and preserving the status quo of WHOIS. There is a budget to pay consultants to complete studies.
Small working group looked at how to gather input on the sort of studies needed. 

Steve proposed:

· data gathering

· misuse

· market mechanisms for protection

· compliance

· characteristics of the registrant
He asked the reps to let him know what Council is looking for so the group can garner the appropriate support

Marilyn Cade acknowledged the importance of this.
UDRP Reform

Mike Rodenbaugh – the UDRP is not much of a deterrent to cyber squatting. Time for an issue report with an eye to policy development. Asked for ideas from members – will circulate a proposal in the next few weeks.
Marilyn Cade – there’s not information about the risk of opening the UDRP for the BC. The constituency could lose ground. We need to know what the risk is.

David Fares – agreed that the BC needs to assess the risks. Perhaps to address problems without reopening it. Perhaps we should sound out others to see what their thoughts are. 

Board Seat

GNSO elected second seat, currently held by Rita Rodin – she is re-standing. Marilyn Cade would like to see a more business oriented candidate.

David Fares reminded the meeting that the BC has usually had telephone meetings with candidates but has never tried to indentify candidates.

Philip Sheppard suggested that if anyone had any suggestions for candidates, to post it to the members.

AOB

Steve delBianco – if there are guests at the BC meeting let’s work to help them understand issues. US Commerce Department is conducting an enquiry into the mid-term review of the joint project agreement with ICANN. This is an opportunity to highlight the private sector’s role in ICANN. Comments can be filed on the Commerce Department web site. 

Marilyn Cade told the meeting there would be business outreach with Indian companies in Delhi. Ayesha Hassan is outreaching to the ICC in India. A possibility for potential new members and asked the process for dealing with visitors to the BC meeting.
Philip Sheppard confirmed that meetings are open but it’s always useful to gather names and contacts. Also suggested a small event – there is money in the budget for such BC activities.
